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The LI NS That  ROAR 

District 26-M2 Governor George’s Message 

Hello Lions, 

   I hope that everyone is still healthy and practicing good social distancing plans. We are here 
for you. If you or you know of anyone needing help, Please let me know. Now is the time to 
make sure we practice "We Serve". 

We still are having our Monday night Zoom meetings, if you need an invite please contact me. 
We would love to hear from you. 

There are clubs meeting via Zoom, Conference calls and outdoors all while practicing Social 
Distancing, we are here for you. If you are your club needs anything, please contact us. 

We had a Thank a Healthcare worker parade last Saturday and it was a huge success. If you need 
help setting up a parade or feeding people in your area, please contact us. 

I hope and pray that we start to get back to the swing of things in a month or so. 

Let's stay strong and beat this together. 

Lion George Winkeler, Jr.

District Governor 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -< Ɵ >- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
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District 26-M2 1st VDG Sandee’s Message 

Hello Lions! 

    Can you have CABIN FEVER in the Spring? I think we all do as we follow safety guidelines and 
our own consciences during this stressful time.  I am excited to hear of ways that our Clubs are 
staying in touch with their members and still finding ways to SERVE our communities.  

    In the following pages, you will see photos and descriptions about our first “Lions Care” 
parade on Saturday, May 9th.  If you missed this wonderful experience, look for details coming 
about another parade to be held in the southern part of our District.  A big Lions’ round of 
applause to Lions Ed and Pam Manual (Pacific) for organizing everything!  If you would be 
interested in holding a parade in your hometown, I’m sure they would be glad to share what 
they’ve learned.  And if you do plan an event, let the District know so we can join in and help 
out. 

    One thing that I think we have all learned is the importance and value of communicating in a 
personal way with all of our members whether or not they are regular meeting-goers.  That is 
something that I hope continues long after the virus in managed. 

Stay safe, 

Lion Sandee Marshall 

District Governor-Elect 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -< Ɵ >- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

District 26-M2 2nd VDG Devin’s Message 

Dear Lions Friends, 

Though we're still living under challenging times, things are finally starting to feel a little more 
"normal" when it comes to Lions.  We're hearing about clubs meeting again.  Some are 
meeting in person (with social distancing) and some are meeting virtually.  Many of us even 
joined together this past weekend to put on a Lions parade for those who need 
encouragement the most. 

 As we move through the days ahead, please keep us posted with what is happening in your 
club.  We want to know how you're meeting.  What are you doing for your community?  How 
can we help?  We're also available to join you as a guest or provide a program.  This can be 
done virtually.  

 If your area has not been significantly affected by COVID-19, and your club still wants to do 
something, we can point you to a club who can use your support.  There are many clubs with 
projects underway now.  
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 Thank you for all you're doing.  Thank you for remaining a Lion during these tough times. 
Most of all, thank you for all you will do in the future.  We can do great things together.  

Lion Devin Struttmann 

1st Vice District Governor Elect 

You Are Part of NAMI! 

NAMI is the North American Membership Initiative.  Get ready to put your 
thinking caps on.  Very soon, hopefully in person, we will meet to discuss ways 
to reverse a 38-year history of membership loss in the United States.   

This is NOT a plan given to us by LCI but a way to create a plan that we think will 
be effective in District 26-M2.  Everyone’s suggestions are needed.  Over the 
years I have heard many Lions complain that an exclusive group runs our District. 
This is your chance to change that.  We need Lions at ALL levels of our 
organization to share thoughts and be the change that we want to see.  For more 
information, contact DGE Sandee Marshall at LionSandee2020@gmail.com.  
She is waiting to hear from you! 

0

200,000

400,000

600,000

800,000

1980 1985 1990 1995 2000 2005 2010 2015 2020*

Constitutional Area 1--USA

mailto:LionSandee2020@gmail.com


Page 4 of 23 

Zoom Meetings 
District Governor George Winkeler, (26-M2) is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: District 26-M2 meeting 
Time: Apr 20, 2020 06:30 PM Central Time (US and Canada) 

 Every week on Mon, until Jul 6, 2020, 12 occurrence(s) 

Please reach out to a Cabinet Member or Zone Chair to obtain the Zoom information if you 
did not receive it in the email-version of the Newsletter.

If help needed to know how to join the zoom meeting. Looking forward to hearing or 
seeing everyone on the meeting. 

 The District now has its own Pro Zoom account, contact me to schedule a meeting. 

"Aspire to Inspire" 
 DG George 

Apr 20, 2020 06:30 PM 
Apr 27, 2020 06:30 PM 
May 4, 2020 06:30 PM 
May 11, 2020 06:30 PM 
May 18, 2020 06:30 PM 
May 25, 2020 06:30 PM

Jun 1, 2020 06:30 PM 
Jun 8, 2020 06:30 PM 
Jun 15, 2020 06:30 PM 
Jun 22, 2020 06:30 PM 
Jun 29, 2020 06:30 PM 
Jul 6, 2020 06:30 PM 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/tZ0qcemrrDsoG9PQRECuntI9p5-h3oWdaRUf/ics?icsToken=98tyKuGhqT0qGdaVshiARpx5B4_oc-nzpmJBjfptrS3AIDVddiqvJrcPOuFwJ9zR
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/tZ0qcemrrDsoG9PQRECuntI9p5-h3oWdaRUf/ics?icsToken=98tyKuGhqT0qGdaVshiARpx5B4_oc-nzpmJBjfptrS3AIDVddiqvJrcPOuFwJ9zR
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/tZ0qcemrrDsoG9PQRECuntI9p5-h3oWdaRUf/ics?icsToken=98tyKuGhqT0qGdaVshiARpx5B4_oc-nzpmJBjfptrS3AIDVddiqvJrcPOuFwJ9zR
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89760320217?pwd=RUJRbVZmdm1mSVNnZ1lURjh3ZkpkQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kdFTCT49dl
Kimberly
Cross-Out
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Pacific Lions Club 

Pacific Lions Club has been busy helping our neighbors during the COVID pandemic. 
We have spent about 40 hours so far delivering groceries, medicine and pet needs 
and we have taken a couple of people to Dr. visits. We sanitize our cars and wear 
gloves and masks as to keep these vulnerable people safe. We are looking forward 
to the organizations that have driven our clients pre pandemic to start back up soon. 
(Left photo) 

Pacific Lions has also served nearly 200 free meals to health care workers, 1st 
responders, needy families and those laid off from work due to the virus. This has 
been a true joy! We have delivery service that drops meals off at the Police Station, 
Fire Station, Ambulance House, CVS Pharmacy, Dr. Meyer’s office and Clarkson Eye 
Care.  We have gotten so much support from our little community. With donations, 
no club funds have been used yet, so we decided to have another free meal give 
away this coming Friday, May 15th from 11 AM – 1 PM.  Feel free to stop by and grab 
a jumbo hot dog with all the fixings!    (Right photo)           --- Lion Pam Manuel 
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The Lions “WE CARE” Parade 
The Lions “WE CARE” Parade was so fun. It was the first time doing something like 
this, so I can’t say it went off without a hitch, but we kept going and were able to 
spread cheer from North County to South County! I would like to personally thank 
Lion Geoff Mees for his help and advice in planning this parade. Lion Geoff spent 
much of 2 weeks working on the Mehlville firetruck, then when he went to pull out 
of the driveway to head up to the Missouri Veterans Home, he could not get the 
truck to go into gear. Being the great Lion that he is, as well as the other wonderful 
Mehlville Lions that participated, they jumped in their cars and met us at the 
Veteran’s Home and the parade went forward! I also want to thank my husband, 
Lion Ed Manuel, for putting up with me during the planning stages and being a very 
patient chauffeur and to Governor George for his support!  

I am so excited for our next parade that Lion Nikki is planning, tentatively on Father’s 
Day weekend.   --- Lion Pam Manuel 
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 Did you know?  
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….……………… 
The Union Lions Club has wanted to help our community during these difficult COVID 
times.  We recently started holding our regular meetings virtually via Zoom.  This has 
allowed us to conduct business again. 

We recently made a donation to our local food pantry when we heard they were 
running low on food.  We know the need is great and we want to be there to support 
them. 

We are next looking at supporting our local school backpack program.  We provided 
some of the original funding for this program and we want to make sure we're able to 
help the kids especially now when they need us the most. 

Like many clubs, we're anxious to start fundraisers again.  However, all of our Summer 
events have been cancelled in Union.  So, we will need to be creative in how we stay 
active and engaged in the community. 

Eye Wrap Postponed 
The District 26-M2 Eye Wrap, originally planned for May 16, has been postponed.  We 
don't have a new date yet. However, we hope to reschedule this event for Summer or 
early Fall.  Please continue to hold all glasses until the new date.  If you have a storage 
situation, or need help picking up glasses from a retail location, please let us know.  We 
definitely feel the future need for these glasses will be great.  We don't expect mission 
trips to pick back up until next year at the earliest.  

 PDG Lion Elmer Weinrich 1st VDGE Lion Devin Struttmann 
(314) 378-4758 (314) 277-8292
eljanwein@aol.com devin@admr.com

mailto:eljanwein@aol.com
mailto:devin@admr.com
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Stuffed Animals Available for Children and their Families 

Club Officers for 2020/2021 & Member Information 

Now is the time to make sure your next officer slate is entered on the LCI 
website.  We also need this information within our district.  We use this 
information to complete the new District Directory.  If you have questions on 
how to complete an election, please reach out to us.  Or, if you have an issue 
entering the information on the LCI website, please let us know. 

If you know your officers but can't get the information entered for some 
reason, feel free to send the officer slate directly to us.  

Now is also the perfect time to make sure each member's information is 
correct on the LCI website.  Please make sure home phones are deleted if 
they no longer exist, add new cell phone numbers, and record any address 
changes.  Thank you for your help. 

1st VDGE Lion Devin Struttmann 
(314) 277-8292
devin@admr.com

Lions, I have an abundance of stuffed animals available to any club working with 
children and their families for any reason, virus related or not.  Now is a very scary time 
for people of any age.  I know a stuffed toy isn’t much, but something to hug sometimes 
helps. Just let me know what you need and I’ll get it together for you.  

Lion Sue Templeton 
1440 Yale Ave 

Richmond Heights, MO 
suetempleton@live.com 

314-644-1915.
Please don’t hesitate to call me. 

(Please don’t call on the cell, I can’t hear a thing on it.) 

mailto:devin@admr.com
mailto:suetempleton@live.com
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LEADER  DOGS  COMING  TO  TOWN 

Looking for a new and different way to support Leader Dogs for the 
Blind? 

On Saturday, October 17th, puppies from homes in the surrounding area 
will meet at the Missouri School for the Blind for a puppy raisers 
training day.  These puppy raisers will need to be fed lunch at the event.  
Your Club(s) could cook and serve a meal or order meals and deliver 
them.  Approximately 30 humans will attend.  For more information or 
to volunteer, contact our District Leader Dog representative Lion Devon 
Marshall at dmarshall316@hotmail.com or 314-498-0657. 

Dear Kathy (Pusateri) 

Yesterday was a phenomenal day! Together, you and our amazing supporters 
raised over $5,700, meeting both match challenges for $2,500 and exceeding our 
$5,000 goal for the day. Thank you so much for the generous support of the 
Fenton Lions and for your personal contribution. It means so much to see this 
outpouring of support, not just to MindsEye, but to all the other nonprofits in our 
region. Your kindness shines bright through these uncertain times, and your 
generosity fills our hearts. 

Thank you for thinking of MindsEye, 

Angela 

mailto:dmarshall316@hotmail.com
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Kimberly
Sticky Note
Cancelled set by Kimberly

Kimberly
Sticky Note
None set by Kimberly
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Deadline for the next issue of The Lions That Roar is 
June 12, 2020. Now is the time to for you to get an article 
in spotlighting your club or a special event. Do you have 
a “Did You Know” article? Pictures will be used whenever 
possible. Do you want to share why you became a Lion? 
Maybe you can inspire others.  

Send to Lion Dave Kinkade, editor, at 

editor@lions26m2.org 

mailto:editor@lions26m2.org



